
Moving Kenton County Airport Board 

External Passenger Safety Meeting Minutes 
MAY 17, 2023 

 
 
Facilitator:  Wendi Orlando     Scribe:  Amanda Collins 
 

I. Call to order 

Wendi Orlando called to order the regular meeting of the Passenger Safety Subcommittee at 9:39 a.m. on 
May 17, 2023, via Conference Call. 

II. Roll call 

III. Review/Discuss Open Items from Action Item List 

a) Reminded group of the scope/purpose of the meeting referring to the charter document previously shared. 

b) Shared examples of the internal passenger safety action item list for the purposes of helping the group 
understand implications/suggestions/issues that could affect the passenger travel ribbon. 

IV. New business  

Safety 

 

Wendi Orlando shared the following: 

• Weather reminder, as it starts to warm, reminding your team to dress appropriately and drink enough 

water to stay hydrated. 

• Ensure our teams know and understand their roles in severe weather and use the tunnel for passengers.  

Use the restrooms for passengers in wheelchairs who cannot safely make their way to the tunnel when 

severe weather is upon us.  

Todd Bahlau advised of the following: 

o This week there were two incidents where vehicles on the ramp were in the way of taxiing aircraft and issued 

ramp citations. 

o There have been three other events in the last few weeks involving a Rumpke garbage truck, lavatory truck 

and a tug. 

o Please remind your team that complacency can kill, make sure they remain aware of their surroundings, the 

ramp area is an unforgiving environment. 

o Please pass this on to team members that do the driving on the ramp. 

 

Operations 

 

Meleia Michels advised of the following: 

 

• The Concourse B Apron Rehabilitation Project is continuing with Phase 5 quickly coming up beginning 

as scheduled on May 30th closing B24, B26 & B28 and re-open B18, B20 & B22.   

• Additional shorter impacts to gates B23, B25 & B27. 

• Stakeholder meeting has addressed the full details of Phase 5, please reach out if anyone missed these 

details and would like a recap. 

• An Operations Memorandum will be going out next week on the details of Phase 5.  

• The Passenger Boarding Bridge Replacement Project is quickly approaching and to start June 12th with 

the replacement of the bridge at B22. 

• There is a total of 9 bridges to be replaced by the end of the year. 

• Be on the lookout for additional communication via an Operations Memorandum with details on that 

project.   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

Other Advisories: 

Corey Thomas advised the following:  

o The East Service Road is open for both lanes. 

o Some corrective work will be in and around the area but nothing to impede traffic. 

o Please contact if there are any issues.  

 

Kenny Losekamp advised the following: 

o The Baggage Response Plan announcement will be issued and update with revision number 9 on the response 

plan for baggage outage incidents. 

o Thanks for your patience during this exercise, the updated information will be going out to Customer 

Experience and our airline partners this week. 

o Please contact if there are any issues or concerns with the plan. 

 

Casey Kinosz advised the following: 

o Reminder as we enter the storm season this leads to the topic of the strobe lights. 

o We have a subscription weather service to advise of lightning strikes within a 5-mile radius and 15 minutes 

from the last strike. 

o During this season we see an influx of calls in into 911 communications center with regards to the length of 

time the strobes will be on.  The excess of calls can get overwhelming, just reminding we monitor the 

automated system and will deactivate the strobes once the “all clear” is received. 

 

Damian Weller advised the following: 

o Internal operations information will be starting up again with the Passenger Boarding Bridge Replacement 

with additions of some security and matrix cameras in the hold rooms and progressively more work out on 

the apron and infrastructure once this replacement starts.  

o Be looking for more information coming out as we get closer to starting the project on June 12th.    

V. Adjournment    

   Wendi Orlando adjourned the meeting at 9:49 a.m.  
   Minutes submitted by:  Amanda Collins  
   Minutes approved by:  Wendi Orlando and Meleia Michels 
 
 
 
 
 
 
     
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 



  



 


